जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज

(दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय)



JANKI DEVI MEMORIAL COLLEGE

(University Of Delhi)

सर गंगा राम अस्पताल मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-११००६० Sir Ganga Ram Hospital Marg, New Delhi-110060

दूरभाष : २५७८७७५४ फैक्स : २५७१०८३२ Tel. : 25787754, Fax : 25710832

E-mail: jdmcollege@hotmail.com, http://jdm.du.ac.in

1st FLOOR ROOMS

1 to 4, 12 to 16, 13A, 17A, 17 to 36, 57

2nd FLOOR ROOMS

5 to 8, 38, 39A, 39 to 43, 43A, 44 to 49, 52 to 56, 60

3rd FLOOR ROOMS

L-1 to L-5, OMR, 61 to 69

Two Computer Laboratories (one is next to bank and another is next to canteen) at Ground Floor

BANK – Ground Floor Reception Area

CANTEEN – Ground Floor Corner near main porch

MEDICAL ROOM – Behind Canteen (parking lot area)

जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज

(दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय)

JANKI DEVI MEMORIAL COLLEGE



(University Of Delhi)

सर गंगा राम अस्पताल मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-११००६० Sir Ganga Ram Hospital Marg, New Delhi-110060

> दूरभाष : २५७८७७५४ फैक्स : २५७१०८३२ Tel. : 25787754, Fax : 25710832

E-mail: jdmcollege@hotmail.com, http://jdm.du.ac.in

प्रिय विद्यार्थियो,

आप सभी का हार्दिक स्वागत है!

दिनांक 11 फरवरी 2022 के नोटिस के संदर्भ में, गुरुवार 17 फरवरी 2022 से आप सभी का परिसर में वापस स्वागत करते हुए मुझे बहुत खुशी हो रही है। यह निर्णय दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के आदेशों और निर्देशों पर आधारित है।

हमें विश्वास है कि परिसर में लौटने पर आप जिम्मेदार वयस्कों की तरह व्यवहार करेंगे। इसमें कोविड उपयुक्त व्यवहार शामिल है। कृपया हर समय अपना मास्क पहनें; अपने हाथों को साफ करने के लिए जब भी आवश्यक हो कीटाणुनाशक का उपयोग करें; भीड़ भाड़ न करें। जितना हो सके एक दूसरे से दूरी बनाए रखें; याद रखें कि हम अपने लिए और अपने आसपास के लोगों के लिए जिम्मेदार हैं। दिल्ली के बाहर से आने वाले छात्रों को कक्षाओं में प्रवेश करने से पहले तीन दिनों के लिए खुद को कारंटाइन करना होगा। आपको अपने टीकाकरण की स्थिति प्रदान करनी होगी और टीकाकरण प्रमाणपत्र जमा करना होगा; जिन छात्रों ने अब तक एक भी टीका नहीं लगाया है, उन्हें हढ़ता से सलाह दी जाती है कि वे टीकाकरण की दोनों खुराक जल्द से जल्द करवा लें।

कृपया अपना पहचान पत्र और पुस्तकालय कार्ड तुरंत प्राप्त करें। ये पहली मंजिल पर स्थित पुस्तकालय से प्राप्त किए जा सकते हैं। कृपया अपनी फीस पर्ची प्राप्त करें। आपको गेट पर इसकी आवश्यकता होगी, और कृपया गेट पर धैर्य रखें! आपकी फीस पर्ची/आई कार्ड की जांच आपके तापमान के अनुसार की जाएगी! अतिसुन्दर पुस्तकालय का उपयोग शुरू करें!

पिछले दो वर्षों से कक्षाओं और अन्य सुविधाओं का उपयोग नहीं किया गया है और कुछ शुरुआती मुद्दे सामने आ सकते हैं; हम आप सभी से सहयोग करने का अनुरोध करते हैं। यदि आप समस्याओं का सामना करते हैं, तो कार्यालय ब्लॉक के भूतल पर व्यवस्थापक कार्यालय में श्री अविनाश / श्री विजयप्रताप से संपर्क कर सकते हैं इसके अलावा दो प्रशासनिक अधिकारी, डॉ कौशल किशोर और श्री सुरेंद्र कुमार भी एक ही मंजिल पर हैं। कुछ समय के लिए, कॉलेज कैंटीन में केवल कुछ ही आइटम होंगे और हम आशा करते हैं कि मार्च में हमारे पास सभी के लिए कई खाद्य पदार्थों के साथ एक पूर्ण कैंटीन होगी! भीड़भाड़ से बचने के लिए कुछ समय के लिए कॉमन रूम की सुविधा नहीं मिलेगी। याद रखें कि हमारे पास एक प्रशिक्षित नर्स के साथ एक चिकत्सा कक्ष है, इसलिए यदि आप अस्वस्थ हैं या आपको सैनिटरी नैपकिन की आवश्यकता है, तो आप चिकित्सा कक्ष में जा सकते हैं जो कॉमन रूम (पार्किंग स्थल से सटे) के पीछे है।

जब आप कॉलेज के सुंदर उपवन और फूलों को देखते हैं, तो आप लॉन पर चलने/बैठने और फूलों को तोड़ने के लिए ललचा सकते हैं। कृपया ऐसा न करें! इसकी अनुमित नहीं है। हालाँकि, उनकी प्रशंसा करने के लिए एक मिनट का समय लें और हाँ, मेहनत करने वाले मालियों को धन्यवाद देना न भूलें। आप एक कुत्ता या एक बिल्ली देख सकते हैं; उन्हें हलो कहो लेकिन कृपया उन्हें परिसर के अंदर न खिलाएं!

जब आप आएंगे तो हम विस्तार से बात करेंगे। यदि आप तीन या चार दिनों की कक्षाओं से चूक जाते हैं तो चिंता न करें; आपके शिक्षक आपकी मदद करेंगे ताकि आप उपचारात्मक कक्षाओं / ट्यूटोरियल आदि के माध्यम से नुकसान को कवर कर सकें।

आपकी,

क्रा स्वाति पाल प्रधानाचार्या

जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज

(दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय)

JANKI DEVI MEMORIAL COLLEGE



(University Of Delhi)

सर गंगा राम अस्पताल मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-११००६० Sir Ganga Ram Hospital Marg, New Delhi-110060

दूरभाष : २५७८७७५४ फैक्स : २५७१०८३२ Tel. : 25787754, Fax : 25710832 E-mail : jdmcollege@hotmail.com, http://jdm.du.ac.in

Dear Students,

Warm welcome to you all!

With reference to the notice dated 11th February 2022, it gives me great pleasure to welcome you all back to the campus with effect from Thursday 17th February 2022. This decision is based on the orders and instructions of the University of Delhi, regarding the re-opening of colleges.

We trust that you will behave like responsible adults on your return to campus. This includes **Covid appropriate behaviour**. Please wear your **mask** at all times; use **disinfectant** as and when required to sanitise your hands; do not crowd spaces. As much as possible, **maintain distance** while sitting next to each other; remember we are responsible for ourselves and for those around us. Those coming from outside Delhi are required to **quarantine** themselves for three days before entering the classrooms. You will need to provide the status of your **vaccination** and submit the vaccination certificates; those who have not got vaccinated/ or with a single dose, so far, are strongly advised to get both doses of vaccination done at the earliest.

Please get your **identity card** as well as your **library cards** immediately. These can be got done in the library located on the first floor. Get your **fee slip** please. You will need that at the gate, and do please be patient at the gate! Your fee slip/I Card will be checked as will your temperature! Start using the wonderful library!

The classrooms and other facilities have not been used since the last two years and some initial issues may crop up; we request you all to cooperate. In case you face issues, Mr Avinash/Mr Vijay Pratap in the Admin office on the ground floor of the office block are the people to go to as are the two Administrative Officers, Dr Kaushal Kishore and Mr Surendra Kumar, also on the same floor. For some time, the college canteen will have only a few items and we hope that in March we have a full fledged canteen with many food items for all taste buds! The common room facility will not be available for some time to avoid congestion. Remember that we have a medical room with a trained nurse, so if you are unwell or you need a sanitary napkin, you can go the medical room which is behind the common room (adjacent to the parking lot).

When you see the beautiful greens of the college and the flowers, you may be tempted to walk/sit on the lawns and pluck the flowers. Please do not do so! It is not allowed. However, do take a minute to admire them and yes, don't forget to thank the gardeners toiling away. You may see a dog or a cat; say hullo to them but please do not feed them inside the campus!

We will talk in detail when you do come. Don't worry in case you miss a three or four days of classes; your teachers will help you out so that you cover up the loss through remedial classes/tutorials etc.

Warmly,

Prof Swati Pal Principal

Bwan Pol